From: Rose Grant <roseonthepoint@gmail.com>

Sent: 24/10/2022 17:04:28

Subject: Re: TBI Zoom Trustees Meeting on Monday 24 October 2022



.   .   .   .

Lyn - HCWP Project Officer
Hope to have a further update on this before the AGM. It is not looking good for an immediate return at the end of this current period of sick leave (mid November). I have struggled a bit with time in the holidays but have been able to keep TBI represented within HCWP meetings, actions, attendance at the the Circular Communities Scotland Highland and Island Forum in Evanton, Black Isle gathering and the first Repair cafe. I will need support from new people to deliver a workshop programme for composting and food waste (see further down) but I anticipate I can do this through MOO Food contacts and other ideas and can see this working ok once up and running (using paid facilitators).

Black Isle Gathering
The volunteer organiser of the Black Isle Gathering was on her own this year and I had a good conversation with her about  the  potential it has for getting more community groups and local businesses involved in a more constructive way (and more visitors). I suggested to Becky Richmond that the Black Isle Partnership have a conversation about involvement in the future of the event. Should / could have been much better in terms of representing “local” in both opportunities for showcasing/forging links with community groups and local crafts / goods. Worked well being next to the Black Isle Partnership, would have been better if all the CCs were represented too.

The visitors that did come were great and we had some good conversations and got over 20 new signups for the newsletter / interest in HCWP activities - which are awaiting my return to process and I will pass them on ASAP. Very few families were seen at all inside the hall.

Black Isle Repair Café
The first proper Repair Cafe in Cromarty this month went very well in terms of testing the roaming format and how it was organised and it more than paid for itself with approx £200 of donations even without the funding from Climate Fringe Festival which on this occasion paid for the hall and the children’s activities.

Attached is the latest poster for the Repair Cafe, it would be great if the trustees had anywhere locally to print and display. I have learnt that printing two a page (A5) is more likely not to get taken down and the library has a fantastic printer that I have been making use of.

We will shortly be re-booking North Kessock for February, they charged us half the rental in the end for the cancelled event but they haven’t invoiced yet I don’t think. 

The Men’s Shed would like to go back to Avoch venue in the future for woodwork repairs but feedback has been very positive for the roaming approach from Repair Cafe visitors. The Men’s Shed may include a repair shop clinic at set times for items that need their workshop. They also have a form for checking whether something can be repaired ahead of time which we have been promoting if queries come in via Facebook. 

We asked visitors to the repair cafe a few questions as they left in addition to the attached form which I created for handling each repair and being able to report on it after. It is a work in progress and we are being guided by the Repair and Share Network (Circular Communities Scotland) on how to consistently monitor and record repairs nationally. We started weighing the repairs this session because we need this information for HCWP reporting “amount diverted from landfill”. It was a fun element to have in actual fact.

We need to get more creative with the publicity now we are confident of the format, the Cromarty cafe clashed with a number of events for families in Inverness and the school holidays are probably not good for people being away. I think posters need to be printed and delivered/posted rather than rely on email and individuals printing. 

We were expecting queues and we got a slow trickle. Hardly any families came and I was a little disappointed about that. I had asked Natalie from the Giant Clootie Project to help promote her children’s activities at the Cafe in the run up to the event, her attendance and hall fees were paid for by the Climate Fringe Festival funding (rolled over from N.Kessock) and I will chase up how we claim that back - Lyn had organised initially. The idea behind the kids activities was to make the event more accessible to families which worked for those that did come but that wasn’t many.

Bike repairs not seeming popular so far, no bikes came but Peter did a fantastic job fixing the brakes on a mobility zimmer seat and getting a wheelbarrow wheel unfrozen! So in weight he wins the prize for amount saved from landfill! Word of mouth will spread and I have some nice photos to promote the next one. Visitors that came were very pleased, even if their item was deemed “end of life”, they were now able to throw it away / recycle it without guilt! Some had been hanging on to things for a while!

Composting workshops
I hope to talk to Julie about ideas for suitable venues / gardens /people across the Black Isle to hold composting workshops as part of the HCWP deliverables. Lots of interest in this and the idea is we will also be giving away compost bins to participants (donations welcome / only take one if you need one). Workshop leaders would be paid  and supported by HCWP and hopefully manage their own bookings via eventbrite. I am going to talk to the allotment folk in Rosemarkie. 

Food waste workshops
As above, need to find some willing people to take food waste workshops. Love Food Hate Waste has training sessions and materials to support this which I have access to as well as freebies and posters which I have boxes of now. The beach cafe in Rosemarkie was keen to be the venue for workshops /drop in conversations over their new winter opening hours. They are also keen to look at community composting via HCWP/HGFP - as a potential case study/guinea pig.

Climate Conversations
This is an ongoing topic - will speak to Mari Todd who wrote us after speaking to me at BIG about offering her services. As mentioned before, there is potential training which I would like to offer to TBI folk when I have more details. I will speak to them asap after I am back. 

Within HCWP we are also talking about ways of hijacking other events with climate conversations, groups, meetings, swishing events. I am testing this with my own book group as with HCWP, we have been talking about coming up with a list of books for book groups that would elicit good climate conversations and to eventually talk to High Life about this. I have been researching “cli-fi” (climate fiction) and have selected “The High House” by Jessie Greengrass as the Guinea pig experiment for my book group. Everyone is reading it just now and we meet next month to discuss. The concept is that “climate fiction” has to meet certain criteria including “no zombies or aliens, no silver bullet technology, set in a recognisable place, the storyline is impacted by climate change in some way… I happen to have the deputy chief exec of Highland council in my book group so I wanted it to be a good choice! I will report back!

Miscellaneous
Social Enterprise Academy - I met Rachel who emailed TBI about being included in conversations with Fortrose Academy. Lots of scope for inspiring young people with finding solutions to Climate Change / waste related problems in our communities. Lyn has the “in” at Fortrose with the contacts, if she isn’t returning soon I will make contact myself.

Jamie Pond at Plexus - I said to Peter at BIG that I would have a chat with Jamie about the website and see what the hold up is and see if I can help move things forward (he lives near me and I see him most days at the school bus stop). I am happy to do this. I understand that he is really keen to get this done for us and intends to make it easy to edit on Wordpress and coach us how to do it. Again this would be another thing on the Wishlist to get some more volunteers to help with this. I am keen for the branding on the new website to tie in a bit more with the direction Transition Together have gone in to appeal to both old and new audiences.  It would be good if we are having a newsletter rethink to tie in the look of that with the website too. I can ask Jamie about Mail Chimp etc too. I know Plexus media made the newsletter template for the Black Isle Tourism team… I will get in touch with Peter before I speak to Jamie. I know there is a question of how much of the legacy site content can be transferred - I will try to understand both sides and move this forward.

Emma at the Repair and Share network (a project of Circular Communities Scotland). They are supporting us with the repair cafe and are a supporting partner of the HCWP. I also mentioned we are interested starting tool libraries and a community group event materials library (e.g. our HCWP gazebos). The Men’s Shed are interested in improving access to their premises in winter, they have a grant to do this. Highlife Highland are going to be approached about tool libraries too.

Eco-Congregations
Gillian Newman from the Repair Cafe is doing an online talk about the repair cafe for them.

Becky Richmond - Place Plan
I am meeting with Becky this week about the place plan from a Tourism Team and HCWP perspective. I am happy to feed in from my area of involvement but obviously each of us has different areas so would encourage everyone to get in touch from different hats.
